CALIFON BOARD OF EDUCATION

PUBLIC HEARING AND REGULAR MEETING

SUGGESTED MOTIONS

March 27, 2006

CALIFON BOARD OF EDUCATION

 REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
February 20, 2013 7:30 p.m.

I. CALL TO ORDER – OPENING STATEMENT

This meeting is called to order at _7:30_p.m. with the following opening statement read by President Turello:


“I would like to announce and have placed in the minutes that adequate notice of this meeting of the Califon Board of Education has been provided in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act. Proper notice of this Regular Meeting was provided in the notice dated January 10, 2013. Said notice was posted at the office of the Califon School, mailed to the Hunterdon County Democrat, the Hunterdon Review and The Express Times.  A copy of this notice has also been posted on the public bulletin board in the Municipal Building and filed with the Borough Clerk.  The agenda of this meeting has been posted at the Califon School and on the district’s website”.  

II. THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
All present participate in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.
III. ROLL CALL 


Members Present:
Mr. Timothy Ayers





Mr. Jim Bell






Mrs. Carolyn Murin





Mr. Kim Schundler






Mr. Alfred Turello



Absent:

None



Also Present:

Dr. Debra Sheard, Interim Superintendent






Ms. Susan Schaffner, BA/BS

IV. PRESENTATION – Gwen Thornton, NJSBA, 2013-14 Board Goals and Superintendent Evaluation _ Ms. Thornton reviewed the process for completing the Superintendent’s Evaluation as required by statue.  She also discussed the timeline of the Board Self-evaluation.  She recommended the Superintendent’s evaluation be completed first and then the Board self-evaluation.
V.   APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A. Motion to approve the following minutes by Mrs. Murin, seconded by Mr. Schundler, and approved by voice vote with  Mr. Bell abstaining on the December 12th regular and executive minutes.
December 12, 2012 Regular meeting

December 12, 2012 Executive Session

January 24, 2013 Regular Meeting

January 24, 2013 Executive Session
VI. WRITTEN COMMUNICATIONS 
1. Budget Calendar 2013-14 – Mr. Turello noted that a joint Budget meeting would be held with Califon Borough.  He said the meeting to submit the preliminary budget would be February 28 and the Public Hearing of the Budget on March 25, 2013.
2. Letter from Jason Beard and Jessica Hickman-Beard
3. Letter from Nina Tramutola
VII. INTERIM SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

· Califon Literacy Initiative Update- Dr. Sheard discussed the guided reading program.  She said Mrs. Ryan, the classroom aide has created a binder for individual students. The Rutgers teamed commended Mrs. Ryan for this initiative.  She added Rutgers will be videotaping students (with parent permission) to show a timeline of student advancement.
· Principal Search Update – 32 applications have been received.  She and Dr. Boyd had narrowed the field to 10 and hope to further reduce the number to 6 after screening.
· Staffing Update – Dr. Sheard is working with neighboring school choice districts to determine student population which will determine staffing needs.
· Read Across America – Guest readers will be in the classroom to read to students in collaboration with Dr. Seuss.
VIII. PUBLIC COMMENT (resolutions only; time limits: 20 min. total; 3 min. /person)
At this time, comment is invited on any matter relating to the resolutions on tonight’s agenda.  

Anyone wishing to speak before the board concerning these resolutions may do so during this public commentary portion of the agenda.  The presenter shall give his/her name and address and make the presentation as brief as possible.  Unless an extension of time is given, each speaker shall be limited to 3 minutes.  

Speakers may offer suggestions or express their concerns. However, in public session, the board will not discuss concerns about individual students or staff members. Other, more appropriate, channels are available for expressing concerns about individual students or staff members.  

The Board President may terminate the remarks of any individual, when they do not adhere to the rules established above.

Mr. Jason Beard read a letter (listed in written communications). Mr. Turello addressed his concerns about state aid loss due to a loss in students.  He also said combining classes was not being considered.  The music program would be assessed to better utilize time.  He said due to a change in the special education population the number of special education aides may also be reduced.  He said neighboring districts are being contacted to look into possible shared services.  He said the focus is now on the Principal and also the Superintendent search. Mr. Schundler said the receipt of additional state aid may also allow for some enhancements to our school programs. Mr. Turello also said the two administrator model would be a slight increase over the Chief School Administrator model.  Mr. Beard read point 2 of his letter expressing concern for the effect of the loss of students on the remaining school population. Mr. Turello discussed ways to support the school’s students.  He said the belief is to invest in the school land make it a place where students and parents want to be. He said the reasons for leaving would be addressed.  The Board is 100% behind keeping the school intact Pre-K through Eighth Grade.  The Board will continue to invest in the school.  Mr. Beers asked for grade level projections. Dr. Sheard said enrollment projections would be clarified in March after discussion with the receiving Choice Districts.  She said students who have decided to leave will not be forced to leave if they chose to stay in Califon.  Mr. Bell said Communication Committee had discussed ways to discuss the issue of student leaving with the student body. Dr. Sheard said she had discussed this issue with fellow Superintendents.  She said she has not heard of upset in the school over this issue. Dr. Merachnik had offered to have a meeting at night for parents. Dr. Sheard said as a community we need to invest in the school.  She said the Rutgers initiative is one way in which this is being done. Mr. Beard said the message should be managed proactively. Mr. Ayers said the social emotional aspect brings a school together. Mr. Beard asked why some staff is being told to seek employment. Mr. Turello said the demographics will drive staffing. He said those who may possibly be affected are being given information in as it effects their careers.   Dr. Sheard stated giving staff this information was not reckless.  Mr. Turello said he met with staff to review  the challenging times.   Mr. Gibson said the Board has a tough task to restore Califon to its former status.  He said staff is not in support of the school. Mr. Turello said the meeting was a first step and moving forward.  He said the Communication committee is working on ways to sell the school to the community. Anyone who can help will be welcomed. He said the community needs to collectively come together.  Mr. Bell said teacher appreciation may be spread throughout the school year. Mr. Turello said the Rutgers Program as well as the Principal search would be part of the partnership with the teachers. Mr. Schundler said he looks forward to the day when the students who left will come back due to the programs that are now being put in place. Mrs. Smith expressed concern about the comment that the school was not what it used to be.  She said the negatively in the community had effected the school. Mrs. Anderson discussed the resignation of Ms. Orlando.  She complimented her on her professionalism.  Mrs. Baker presented a note in support of Ms. Orlando from 13 of the 4th grade student parents.  Mr. Medea also read a letter in support of Mrs. Orlando. He pledged support for Califon School. Mr. Beard also expressed support for Mrs. Orlando and asked for specific reasons for her resignation. Mr. Turello said Ms. Orlando had been given the opportunity to reconsider.  But the Board must now move on to fill the vacancy.  Mrs. Behrens read a letter in support of Ms. Orlando.  Mr. Beard asked for a written response to his letter. Mr. Turello said the letter would be addressed through the communication committee. Mrs. Peterson expressed concern about staff and students leaving.  She suggested a Board vision statement. She said informal activities are important for the community.  Mr. Hubiak said the school needs to be fun again. The community feeling is the school is a sinking ship.  Mrs. Cortese said the administration and parents should back Ms. Orlando.  Mr. Beard thanked the Board for taking the comments and criticisms.  Mrs. Folsom said the way to invest in the school was to provide a caring staff and community. She said the goal should be to improve the school and make it desirable. She discussed the loss of programs and staff.   Mr. Medea said the negative voices are the loudest.  He said the positive voices need to be louder in order to get the school back on track. Mrs. Smith said the Board should be positive when they are out in the community.  Mrs. Andersen said she will be staying in the school.  Mr. Turello questioned the procedure for excepting resignations. A member of the public discussed comments made in the community and discussed Ms. Orlando’s resignation. Mr. Gibson discussed that the school is a business and that it is not a win or lose process. Mr. Beers said the principal search needs to be transparent. Pastor Kilgore suggested an assembly to give students an opportunity to discuss their feelings. He said this would be an opportunity to lay in place a building block for the future.  Dr. Sheard said the concern is the 22 students who are leaving that may be included in this conversation. Pastor Kilgore suggested a ceremony to wish the leaving students well. Dr. Sheard said she is working with Dr. Merachnik to come to a resolution. Mrs. Hickman-Beard said we should look to September when the students are gone.  She expressed concerns about the changes in the classes. Dr. Sheard said the open house for school choice was very well attended.  She also said there was 100% turnout from the staff for this event.  She said she contacted all parents of students who were leaving.  Mrs. Skillman publicly thanked Ms. Orlando. 
IX. BOARD SECRETARY/TREASURER’S REPORT – Reports to be presented at the March 2013 meeting.

X. COMMITTEE REPORTS

CONSENT AGENDA
   Matters listed within the consent agenda designated by *( including Board Secretary and Treasurer Report) has been referred to members of the Board of Education and/or its standing committees, for reading and study and will be enacted with one motion. The Personnel items on the consent agenda are recommended by the Interim Superintendent. If separate discussion is desired, the item may be removed from the consent agenda by Board action.
· 2013-14 School Budget – Mr. Schundler discussed the budget process to date.  He said their would be a full array of extra curricular sports.  He also noted staff development was funded.  Every grade has a teacher and all Individual Education Plans will be supported.  He said drastic cuts in state aid were not anticipated
A. Finance/Facilities/Transportation
A motion was made to approve the following by Mr. Schundler, seconded by Mr. Ayers.  The motion carried on a unanimous roll call vote with Mr. Bell noting his question about sheltering in place in Item number 6.

*1.
January/February Bills List

            Motion to approve the payment of invoices from check 

            number 20144 to check number 20183 and payroll checks 13013 and 21413, non check N1119  in the amount of  $202,361.39

Budget Transfers 
*2.
Motion to approve the attached list of budget and 10% transfers from the period of 1/16/12 to 1/31/13 in the amount of $9,373.00

School Budget Calendar

*3.
Motion to approve the attached 2013-14 School Budget Calendar.


SEMI-Waiver 2013-14
*4.
Motion to approve submission of the attached requested to waive requirements under NJAC 6A:23A-5.3.


Facility Use
*5.
Motion to approve the following use of Facilities:

PTA

Meeting

8th Grade

5/16/13   7-8:00 pm


PTA

Field Day

Playground

6/11/13   10 am-2:00 pm


TREP$




gym


3/8/13
     6-9 p.m.


Memorandum of Agreement with Law Officials - Addendum

*6.
Motion to approve the attached addendum to the Memorandum of Agreement with Law Officials
Mr. Bell questioned the sheltering in place for bomb threats. Dr. Sheard said she will email the County prosecutor to verify the language.
B. Curriculum/ Instruction and Technology
Mr. Ayers discussed the Genesis Software program that the District has budgeted to purchase. He said there would be a parent portal for test grades. Dr. Sheard said five districts are working as a consortium to get a price break. Mr. Ayers also dicussed the LinkIt system.  He said this system did not conflict with Genesis.  He also said Study Island would be reviewed.  Dr. Sheard said the teachers had voiced support for Study Iskland.  Mr. Ayers also said electronic textbooks were now available and many options were being reviewed.  He said a new series in Language Art is being reviewed.  He said the Rutgers Program would do the DAR assessment once this year and twice next school year. He said the committee also discussed if all Professional Development would need to tie to the Literacy Program. He also said report cards would need to tie to the Core Curriculum Standards. 
A motion was made by Mr. Bell and seconded by Mr. Ayers to approve the following items.  The motion carried on a unanimous roll call vote.
Health Report
*1.
Motion to approve the attached health report for January 2013.


Field Trips
*2.
Motion to approve the following field trip requests:


DC Trip
8th grade 
Washington, DC
5/29,30,31/2013
$1,400.00

Camp Bernie
5/6 grade
Port Murray, NY
4/26/13

$   447.00

Legislation and Policy
· No meeting this month.  A social media and board member participation via electronics are being discussed.  
D.
Board Ad Hoc Committees

Long Range Planning – Mr. Turello discussed his conversation with High Bridge. They are not interested in a shared superintendent but may be interested in other shared services.
E.
Personnel 
A motion was made by Mrs. Murin and seconded by Mr. Bell to approve the following asterisked items.  The motion carried on a unanimous roll call vote.

2012-13 Substitute List

  *1.
Motion to approve the following additions to the 2012-2013 substitute list.  Annual per diem sub rates are $110.00 nurse, $80.00 teacher or secretary, $12.50 per hour custodian.


Robin Balick (Aide)

Staff Resignation – Tabled until February 28, 2013
2.
Motion to accept with regret the resignation of Christine Orlando as fourth grade teacher effective April 4, 2013.


Mr. Schundler said support had been discussed for this teacher. He suggested removing this item.  Mr. Ayers discussed his emails with this teacher. Mrs. Murin also stated she had a high regard for this teacher as did Mr. Bell. The Board agreed to remove this item.

Development/Travel

*3.
Motion to approve the following staff development/travel:

D. Sheard
NJASA School Security Conference 
3/13/13
$100.00



Edison, NJ


I. Maginnis
Foreign Language Educators of NJ
3/15&16/13
$145.00



Somerset, NJ
F.
Communications
Mr. Bell reviewed the minutes. He discussed communications via email, the Town Crier and the school sign.   He also discussed the school website and enhancements to be made to it. School Choice issues were also discussed. The Committee will get regular summaries of communications out to the community.  The website will be used to promote the school and action plan will be developed by the Committee. Mrs. Murin said media relationships need to be developed.  The information for publication will be submitted in a user friendly format. The Board discussed Facebook and other electronic formats that can be used to get the positive word about the school out to the community. Mrs. Murin also noted the morning announcements are now on the website.
XI.
OLD BUSINESS
Principal Search – Dr. Sheard discussed the process for selecting a candidate.  She said the timeframe for a recommendation was the March meeting with an appointment at the April meeting.
XII.
NEW BUSINESS


XIII.
PUBLIC COMMENT (all school-related topics; time limits: 30 min. total; 3 min. /person)
At this time, comment is invited on any matter relating to the school district.  

Anyone wishing to speak before the board may do so during the public commentary portion of the agenda.  The presenter shall give his/her name and address and make the presentation as brief as possible.  Unless an extension of time is given, each speaker shall be limited to 3 minutes.  

Speakers may offer suggestions or express their concerns. However, in public session, the board will not discuss concerns about individual students or staff members. Other, more appropriate, channels are available for expressing concerns about individual students or staff members.  

The Board President may terminate the remarks of any individual, when they do not adhere to the rules established above.

.


Mrs. Weiss said the Destination Imagination group would field 3 teams.  She thanked Mr. Bell for volunteering as an appraiser.  Mrs. Baker complimented the DI program.  She discussed her reason for taking her son out of the school was the lack of accelerated math.  Dr. Sheard said the common core standards would not offer Algebraic skills for 6 and 7th grade. Dr. Sheard clarified the math program would not be changing. Mrs. Cortese questioned a staffing situation.  Mrs. Smith asked for the criteria that will be used to determine the principal candidate.  Dr. Sheard said the advertisement in the Star Ledger was very specific for the skills that would be required. She said some candidates were eliminated because they didn’t have a background in balanced literacy. She said the panel would include 2 board members, 2 teachers and 2 parents along with Dr. Boyd and Dr. Sheard.  Dr. Sheard said strategies for literacy are very important and that was the reason for this criteria being chosen by the Board. Dr. Sheard also said all candidates need to be well-rounded in elementary and middle school education.  The Board reviewed the procedure for interviews and selections.
XIV.
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
A motion was made by Mrs. Murin and seconded by Mr. Schundler to approve the following resolution:

WHEREAS, Section 6 of the Open Public Meetings Act, Chapter 231, P.L. 1975 (R.S. 10:4-13), permits the exclusion of the public from a meeting or portion of a meeting of this public body in certain circumstances and 

WHEREAS, the Board must consider (see check below), which is/are exempt from public discussion pursuant to the Act;
____ 1.  Matter which by express provision of law is rendered confidential

____ 2.  Release of information which would impair receipt of federal funds

____ 3.  Individual Privacy/ Student Matters
__x_ 4.  Collective Bargaining/Negotiations

____ 5.  Real estate matters

____ 6.  Disclosure could impair public safety

____ 7.  Pending/Anticipated Litigation

__x_ 8.  Terms and conditions of employment

____ 9.  Deliberations involving imposition of specific civil penalty.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Education adjourn to executive session at _10:32_p.m. to discuss the above-mentioned matters to the exclusion of all others.  Matters discussed may or may not be made public this evening.  Resulting action may or may not be taken following re-entry into regular session.
Mr. Ayers leaves the meeting at 11:47 p.m.

XV.
RECONVENE
The Board reconvened into regular session at 11:50 p.m. 
XVI.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Board, it was moved by Mrs. Murin and seconded by Mr. Schundler to adjourn at 11:51 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Susan Schaffner, Board Secretary
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